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UKNONPF & the RCN Nurse Practitioner Association

Following on from the decision taken at the end of 2003 we have joined the NPA as a special interest group responsible for advanced practice education and now have a reserved seat on the NPA executive committee. This gives us access to the RCN infrastructure and ensures close links with advanced practice within the RCN.

It will greatly help raise the profile of the NP movement still further within the RCN if you could urge students who are RCN members to register with the RCN membership department as members of the NPA. At present the RCN NPA has 3000 members. However when registering with membership groups there is a tricky question; which is your first preference? Each time a member gives the name of one entity as their first preference that is counted towards the voting strength and funding at the annual RCN Congress. The NPA is currently registering 990 first preferences which gives us one fully funded voting place only. The magic number for a second fully funded voting place is 1000. So just 10 more first preferences and we double our voting and funding for next year’s congress. Your help would be greatly appreciated.

Finances

You will have recently received a request for an annual institutional subscription fee of £50 to supplement the work of UKNONPF within the NPA . Remember it is the university that joins UKNONPF not the individual. So far a quarter of the HEIs who signed up for UKNONPF have responded positively and we thank you. However this leaves the other three quarters who have not, so we would be very grateful if you can try and get your institution to pay up, cheques to Mike Walsh at St Martins College, Fusehill Street, Carlisle, Cumbria CA1 2HH asap (payable to UKNONPF). The steering committee have decided that after September 30th, institutions that have not paid their membership fee will no longer be considered part of UKNONPF and sadly have to be left off the mailing list.

Advanced Practice Educational Seminar : September 15 2004.

We have arranged an afternoon seminar on Wednesday September 15th at the University of Bath  (1400-1730hrs). This meeting will replace the meeting set for 19th November 2004 at the RCN Headquarters, London. You will notice this is the day before the main national RCN/NPA conference starts at Bath so we hope interested staff will attend this as a pre-conference event on the Wednesday and then stay on for the main 2 day conference 16 and 17th. The afternoon will start by updating people on where we are with UKNONPF and be a good opportunity to hear what you think we should be doing. We will then spend the rest of the time looking, with a guest speaker, at the challenges of multidisciplinary education for advanced practice. We hope you might then join us for an informal evening’s networking and socialising. We urge all interested parties to attend this seminar.  An application form for this seminar can be found at the end of this newsletter.

If you are registering for the main RCN/NPA conference attendance is free, however if you are only attending the seminar we will be collecting a £10 fee on the afternoon. Could those who wish to reserve a place please fill in the application form and email it back to Helen Ward (wardhm@lsbu.ac.uk), so we can get the numbers right for catering and size of room. 

UKNONPF and NONPF USA

Wendy Fairhurst and Mike Walsh recently attended the annual NONPF (USA) conference in San Diego, at their invitation. They are very keen to develop an international membership category for overseas groups and we can see many advantages for us of utilising their considerable expertise in NP and advanced practice education. Negotiations are therefore underway to try and secure international membership for our UK organisation. This will give us access to a great deal of work they have undertaken on competencies for practice, teaching and assessing strategies, standards for practice as well as open up exchange visits and a host of other possibilities, including attending their next conference in Chicago, April 2005.

We look forward to seeing everybody in Bath in September and if this is a well attended event we hope to make this the first of a regular program of seminars and study days at different venues around the UK.

Best wishes

Mike Walsh (Chair) and Helen Ward

APPLICATION FORM: ADVANCED PRACTICE EDUCATIONAL SEMINAR, SEPTEMBER 15TH 2004

Name of HEI……………………………………………………………………….

I /we would like to reserve a place for this seminar [    ]

Name(s) and Key contact details:

……………….. …………………………………………………………………..

………..……………………………………………………………………………

………………………………………………………………………………………

I /we will be attending the NPA conference 16th and 17th September, Yes   No [    ]

Please email this form to Helen Ward: wardhm@lsbu.ac.uk by the 1st September 2004

